
Regular Council April 15, 2025 

 

Meeting came to order with Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call was answered by Cou. K. 

Broker, James, Grieger, S. Broker, Drossman, & Aichholz.  Cou. K. Broker made motion 

to accept & dispense with reading minutes; 2nd by Cou. S. Broker.  Accepted by all.  Cou. 

K. Broker made motion to pay bills; 2nd by Cou. S. Broker.  Accepted by all. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

Mayor and Cou. S. Broker spoke to state fire marshal regarding new building. They filled 

out paperwork and are getting estimates for electricity. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

Bucket truck was inspected.  We had to get a new liner because the old one was cracked.  

(Safety hazard) 

 

Mayor has had a complaint regarding turkeys.  Resident wants mayor to make it known 

that people should not feed them.  Mayor told him that our no hunting ordinance ties our 

hands.  We can only suggest that people don’t feed them. 

 

Cou. Aichholz thinks we should look again at getting one garbage hauler in the village.  

Mayor and Cou. S. Broker are looking into having the current haulers collect on the same 

day.  Cou. Drossman wondered about having it as part of our taxes.  Cou. S. Broker said 

we need to make sure there are no double axle trucks being used. 

 

Cou. S. Broker wants to get ideas from council and from the public on new ways to 

beautify the bayfront.  He suggests we paint the gazebos. 

 

Cou. Drossman asked what the procedure is for repair of areas where there are gas or 

water line breaks.  Mayor will check. 

 

PUBLIC CONCERNS: 

 

Mr. Cherry wanted to know how to get the “no fishing on bayfront from 7pm to 7am” 

ordinance rescinded.  Mayor said the ordinance has already been passed.  Riley Hirshman 

is supposed to be preparing a proposal to bring to council.  Mayor advised Mr. Cherry 

that if he wants to address council, he needs to ask to be put on the agenda as a visitor 

and then he can speak before a meeting begins. 

 

Police Chief said the Easter festivities for the children went well.  Leftover Easter baskets 

were taken to the homeless shelter.  She said there will be a police levy on the May 6th 

ballot and asked for support. 

 

Zoning inspector asked residents to let neighbors know that if they have junk on their 

property, it should be removed.  We are trying to beautify our village. 



 

Cou. S. Broker made motion to adjourn; 2nd by Cou. K. Broker. 

 

ATTEST:    Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Larry D. Gwinner, Mayor                   Marsha K. Schenk, Clerk 


